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RECOMMENDATION:   

 

Approve a budgeted expenditure of $2,026,228.89 to construct Project No. ST1302 - Sarival 

Avenue Street widening from Portland Street to Van Buren Street. 

   

PURPOSE: 

 

The approval of this expenditure will allow the city to enter into contract with Pulice 

Construction, Inc. in the amount of $2,026,228.89 for construction of the Sarival Avenue 

improvements located between Portland Street and Van Buren Street.     

 

BACKGROUND AND PREVIOUS ACTIONS: 

 

Over the past 15 years, intermittent development has occurred along Sarival Avenue from Van 

Buren Street north to Interstate 10.  During that time, the various commercial and residential 

entities have improved sections of Sarival Avenue for which they were obligated to develop. As 

a result of the sporadic development, several sections of the road have not been improved.  The 

intent of this project is to provide for a full width roadway between Van Buren Street and 

Portland along the Sarival Avenue corridor.  

 

The design for this section of the Sarival Avenue Improvements was completed in spring, 2016. 

The engineer’s estimate for the construction work was $2,472,749.78 and was based on the 

approved plans. Funding for construction of the roadway widening was initially approved in 

FY15-16 and was carried over to FY16-17 in the amount of $2,625,431.00.   

 

The construction improvements consist of paving and drainage improvements that include 

completing the two north bound through lanes, curb, gutter, sidewalk, undergrounding of 

overhead power lines, additional street light, and the installation of new traffic signals and 

medians at the intersection of Van Buren Street and Sarival Avenue. 

 

STAFF ANALYSIS: 

 

On August 11, 2016 eight public bids were received ranging from $2,026,228.89-$2,474,992.92. 

Pulice Construction, Inc submitted the lowest qualified bid for construction. As such, we 

recommend that City Council award a construction contract to Pulice Construction, Inc in the 

amount of $2,026,228.89.  
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The construction is to be completed within 120 days of the issuance of the Notice to Proceed, 

which will occur after the contract is awarded and upon receipt of the required bonds and 

insurance certificates. The project is anticipated to start construction in Mid-October 2016 and be 

completed in mid-February 2017.  

 

The Engineering Department will be responsible for managing the project during construction. 

 

FISCAL ANALYSIS: 

 

Funding for this project is available in Fiscal Year 16-17 Capital Improvement Program Project 

No. ST1302. 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

 

Contract CON-16-3653 with Pulice Construction 


